

# A better future



#### Dear Friends:

"Family CT" is a learning organization that thinks often and carefully about how to achieve our vision of a safe home and community for all. In the last year we have taken two key steps to evaluate and strengthen our services.

We have now trained every member of our organization in trauma informed service provision. This work helps everyone understand how the children and families in our care are impacted by trauma and how our treatment practices can support them and avoid their retraumatization.

We also concluded our first year of tracking our performance in a "results-based accountability" framework (RBA). RBA monitors not only what we did, but how well we did it. It serves as a powerful evaluation tool for us and clearly communicates our results to the public. You will find those results in our program reports here.

In the coming year, staff and the Board of Directors will engage in strategic planning to continue organizational transformation that meets client need, supports sustainability and takes us into the future. This process has certainly been facilitated by our beautiful new space and the agency's name change. We look forward to continue helping hundreds of children and families through our "family-centered" services. Family-centered practice, according to the U.S. Dept of Health and Human Services, is based upon these core values:

- The best place for children to grow up is in families.
- Services that engage, involve, strengthen and support families is the most effective approach to ensuring children's safety, permanency and well-being.

At Family CT, we uphold and value the meaning of this practice. It guides all of our programs and helps ensure the most effective partnership with children and families.

# Thank you for helping our families achieve a better future!

Sincerely,

Anthony Poccia

Cheryl Burack Tony Poccia

Executive Director Chairperson of the Board of Directors

# Exciting improvements at Family CT, thanks to Friends of Jimmy Miller!

Friends of Jimmy Miller generously furnished our new playroom (pictured below) and family counseling rooms! This space in our new office now reflects a therapeutic, child-friendly environment where youngsters healing from trauma can feel comfortable and safe. Mr. Jimmy Miller, pictured on right, is a devoted philanthropist, community leader and sincere champion for children.





# A year in review...

Stories and outcomes that show our impact and the differences made

**Nurturing Families Network** serves first-time at-risk parents, from pregnancy up to age five of the child, and works to prevent child abuse and neglect and improve health and developmental outcomes.



# **Program Testimonial**

Every week for the past five years, Family CT's Parent Educator Noreen visited "Angie" and her daughter "Tara" in their home. Noreen took on many roles- teacher, supporter, baby and child development specialist, advocate and liaison to the larger community. Having had a troubled, unstable childhood and becoming pregnant in high school, Angie needed and welcomed help. With Noreen's guidance and weekly support, and because of Angie's determination to be a loving and responsible mother, Tara is thriving physically, emotionally and academically. Angie graduated high school when Tara was only a few months old, and has since earned her Certified Nursing Assistant (CNA) certificate and is now in college studying for her nursing degree. Despite the odds, this single mother and her five-year old child are self-sufficient, living in a stable home and have every reason to keep smiling!

# How much did we do?

95 parents and 74 children received weekly home-based parenting and child development education, counseling and advocacy

18 parents participated in parenting groups focused on family literacy and parent-child bond

# How well did we do?

100% of parents received child safety education

83% of available fathers participated in the program

92% of mothers were screened for post-partum depression

# Who is better off?

100% of children attended regularly scheduled doctor visits and have a primary healthcare provider

93% of three-year old children are attending a licensed, quality, early education program

100% of parents increased knowledge in child development and increased participation in child's learning

# A year in review continued...

**Teen Outreach Program (TOP)** empowers 8th grade students to increase healthy behaviors, succeed academically, become leaders in their community and avoid early pregnancies.



Teen Outreach Program (TOP) eighth-graders engaged kindergarten students as reading buddies for a literacy development service learning project.

# How much did we do?

152 students, from Barnard Environmental Studies School in New Haven, Harry M. Bailey Middle School in West Haven and Park City Magnet School in Bridgeport, received in-classroom curriculum-guided education and participated in community service learning projects throughout the school year

Students completed 346 hours of community service

# Who is better off?

The majority of students reported application of life skills

100% of students gained community service learning experiences— most had never engaged in community service prior to TOP

0 reports of teen pregnancies

**Clinical Family Specialists** preserve vulnerable families by helping parents manage their chronic mental health illnesses while also protecting and meeting the needs of their children.



## How much did we do?

37 parents that are struggling with psychiatric disabilities, addictions, homelessness and family violence received weekly home visits focused on wellness recovery and family stabilization

## How well did we do it?

100% of parents have an individualized service plan that identifies personal goals

100% of parents received case management for their own needs as well as their children's health and educational needs

# Who is better off?

100% of parents routinely engage in weekly positive family activities

92% of parents routinely participate in child's learning 86% of parents routinely see their doctor

**Neighborhood Victim Advocacy Program** works to increase the safety of crime victims and help them stabilize their lives after experiencing trauma. It is a crisis intervention initiative that provides an array of victim services, primarily to domestic abuse survivors and also to victims of elder abuse, robbery, assault and hate and bias crimes.

#### How much did we do?

720 victims of crime received home-based education, advocacy and crisis counseling

90 children, ages five-twelve, participated in Saturday's Child Empowerment Groups

## How well did we do it?

100% of crime victims have a safety plan

100% of crime victims became aware of their legal rights and options

#### Who is better off?

97% of crime victims surveyed reported feeling safer

98% better understand the judicial system and know how to access community services

# **Program Testimonial**

Our Neighborhood Victim Advocates (NVA) provided domestic violence interview training to 90 New Haven Police recruits. Sgt. Brian P. Reilly, Training and Recruitment Supervisor, said of these services:

"This is the second year I have asked the NVA to assist me with this class and I have found their expertise and experience to be an excellent asset to the recruits learning process. So often in our field, cooperation between agencies becomes muddled in the separate goals of each agency. In this class, the singular goal of better training New Haven Police recruits has decidedly been accomplished. These recruits are now better prepared to assist victims of crime and better learn the truth of an incident as a result of your unit's work."

The NVA Program and Integrated Family Violence Program organized our **2nd Annual Walk Against Domestic Violence** at East Rock Park in New Haven. Family CT staff and the community rallied during October's Domestic Violence Prevention Month to take a stand against abuse.

Pictured below on left with Executive Director Cheryl Burack, Chief of Police Dean Esserman and the New Haven Department of Police Services participated to send a message that they work for the safety of the people and families of New Haven.





# A year in review continued...

**Integrated Family Violence Program** increases the safety of abused parents and children, helps non-offending parents and children stabilize their lives after victimization and restore family relationships.



# How much did we do?

55 children and 55 parents received home-based psycho-education on the effects of domestic violence, counseling and referrals to specialized mental health and community services

# How well did we do it?

84% of Family Assessments that address history of violence, pattern of coercive behavior, coping and protection strategies and service treatment recommendations were completed within 30 days

98% of families have a safety plan with personal strategies to increase safety and wellbeing

# Who is better off?

100% of parents that completed services understand how domestic violence impacts children

94% of parents that completed services regularly engage in activities with their children to make them feel safe and secure

# **Program Testimonial**

Four-year old "Shane" witnessed his father verbally and physically abusing his mom. After one violent incident where police were involved, Shane's mom packed their bags and have since been homeless, living with various relatives and friends. Shane had trouble controlling his anger and communicating his feelings. He would hit others or hurt himself. Mom did not know how to help Shane cope and heal from this trauma.

Family CT Clinician Andrea first helped mom to create a safety plan. Weekly sessions were then focused on educating mom on ways to help Shane improve his coping skills and handle his anger in safer ways. Together, they created a "feelings chart" so that Shane could better identify his emotions and unhealthy triggers that cause angry, unsafe behaviors. Through months of weekly visits that included therapeutic games, drawings, and talking Shane eventually was able to share his feelings with his Mom, and she learned how to help him feel safer.

With Andrea's help, mom and Shane are on the waitlist for housing and Shane has been referred to longterm therapy to continue his healing process. While they still have daily struggles, Shane and mom's relationship is stronger, their communication has increased and mom reported feeling safer and more confident to create a better life for themselves. **South Central CT Medical Home Initiative** links children with special health care needs and their families to services in a coordinated effort to maximize their potential, optimize health outcomes and improve quality of care.

#### How much did we do?

188 children and their families received healthcare and illness specific information, education, supportive counseling and advocacy

#### How well did we do it?

100% of children have a treatment plan coordinated with all healthcare providers

100% of families know where and how to access specialized community services

#### Who is better off?

100% of families have a treatment plan that address all of their children's needs

100% of children have a primary healthcare provider



# **Program Testimonial**

Marco was born with Ohtahara Syndrome, a rare, extremely debilitating progressive neurological disorder, involving seizures and severe mental retardation. Now five-years old, Marco will live his life in his current nonverbal, severely handicapped state of being. Marco's mom, who is from Guatemala, is unable to work since caring for Marco is a 24 hour effort. Mom also cares for her 10 year-old son Andrew who is a healthy, caring brother to Marco.

Care Coordinator Lucy began working with Marco when he was four-months old. While mom faced unimaginable challenges such as her language barrier, financial constraints and complete lack of knowledge and understanding of Marco's illness and prognosis, she was determined to fight for his life and care for him. Lucy began services by educating mom about Marco's illness and short and long-term needs, and helping her obtain financial assistance to cover their medical and living costs. She helped mom communicate and maintain schedules with Marco's many specialty doctors, often attending medical appointments to model communication efforts with doctors and clarify terms that mom didn't understand. When Marco turned three, Lucy helped mom enroll Marco in a special education program and secured nursing services to accompany Marco on the bus to and from school. She also referred Andrew for therapy since he was displaying anxiety and stress from the impact of his brother's illness. Andrew loves his brother, who is the first person he runs to after coming home from school. Despite Marco's extreme inactive state, Andrew has a bond with his brother and is fearful for Marco's future. Therapy has been an important source of support for Andrew to cope.

Lucy's been a constant support for mom, Marco and Andrew for the past five years, providing a wealth of information, referrals and counseling. During this time, Lucy has witnessed mom's increased confidence speaking with doctors and working with all of the necessary service providers to ensure Marco's day-to-day care. In the past year, mom has started to think about setting her own goals since she has only been consumed with her children's needs. She plans to enroll in a class to improve her English verbal and writing skills and Lucy has encouraged her to connect with work-training programs. They face daily struggles and Marco's illness does not have a cure. Yet, with help from Lucy, mom has created the best life possible for her family and will continue to meet challenges with the strength and knowledge gained over the past five years.

# **Special Events and Community Giving Efforts**

In October, Family CT hosted an Open House in celebration of our new office space and official unveiling of our name change and logo!





Executive Director Cheryl Burack with Board Chairman Tony Poccia

Our annual Back-to-School Celebration gives children in our programs a new backpack full of school supplies.





East Haven Girl Scouts volunteered to stuff the backpacks with supplies and participated in party activities.

In November, Southern CT State University students and faculty below delivered over 300 boxes of food to fill our food pantry. This annual campus-wide food drive feeds our families over the entire year.





Hundreds of individuals, businesses and community groups shopped for special gifts for the children and families in our programs during our Adopt-a-Family Holiday Giving Program.





On May 2nd, friends gathered for Family CT's annual signature Spring Cocktail Party.



Board Chairman Tony Poccia with Executive Director Cheryl Burack (middle) and featured speaker Dr. Amy Zabin (right). Dr. Zabin gave an inspirational talk about the power of music to inspire and heal from abuse and other challenges.



Friends, Family CT staff and board members above surprised event guests with a Flash mob dance that demonstrated the vulnerability of young children and their need to have the loving protection of their care givers.



Assistant Director Jacquelyn Farrell (left) and Board member Cheryl Juniewic (right) with Family CT friends and event guests



Bernadette Bimonte-Hackett and her brother Gary Bimonte accepted the Manware Community Champions Award on behalf of Frank Pepe Pizzeria Napoletana and The Spot of New Haven, CT

# Our statement of activities for the year ended June 30, 2013 revenue & expense numbers are unaudited

Revenue		Expenses	
CT Dept of Children and Families	\$895,961	Salaries	\$1,475,556
CT Dept. of Mental Health/Addiction Services	76153	Fringe Benefits	304,840
CT Office of Victims Services	305,126	Travel, Supplies, Training	258,334
CT Children's Trust Fund	333,078	Facility Costs	69,678
CT Dept. of Social Services	278,995	Administrative Expenses	264,429
CT Dept. of Public Health	308,048	Special Events	6,144
The United Way of Greater New Haven	16,600		
Subcontract New Haven Home Recovery	81,054		
Special Events	30,017	TOTAL EXPENSES	\$2,378,981
Other (foundations, corporations, individuals)	52,501		

#### TOTAL REVENUE \$2,378,981

#### **Individual Donors**

Mr. Donald Alfano Anonymous Mr. Marcelle Applewhaite Assumption Ladies Guild Ms. Luz Alvarez Staff of Bailey Middle School Kyle Ballou, Esq. Ms. Monica Bien-Aime Mr. Sean M. Binkoski Ms. Tamia Bird Mr. Ed Berns Mr. and Mrs. Michael Boas Mr. Paul Bonilla Christopher Brigham, Esq. Mr. and Mrs. Jon Brower Matthew Brown, Esq. Ms. Cheryl Burack Ms. Lori Burack Ms. Jessica Buttrey Ms. Sonia Caban Mr. Vincent Cangiano Ms. Lisa Cappalli Ms. Vanessa Cathey Ms. Mary Center Mr. Barry Chernoff Mrs. Christie Ciancola Ms. Irene Clementino Mr. and Mrs. Bill Cohen Ms. Brittany Coleman Ms. Marguerite Connor Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Cook Mr. and Mrs. Howard Cornwall Mr. Curvin Council

Ms. Trina Cretella Mr. and Mrs. Philip Dahlmeyer Michelle DeBarge, Esq. Ms. Leanne Dendas

Ms. Katryn Doud Ms. Shannon Duplin Mrs. Jacquelyn Farrell

Mr. Donald Filer

First Church of Christ, Women's Fellowship

Members

Ms. Contance Fleming

Ms. Contance Fleming Ms. Tracey Flynn Fortress Fiduciary Company, LLC Dr. Louisa L. Foss Dr. Mario Gaboury

Mr. Chakradhar Gampala Mr. David Gibson Ms. Marlene Graham

Mr. Matthew Gross Mr. and Mrs. Richard Gross

Mrs. Ellen Grusse Ms. Adele Haggarty Ms. Julie Hale

Mr. William Graustein

Ms. Deb Hare Robert Heinimann, Esq. Ms. Francine Hofmeister

Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Holford Ms. Carolyn Holt

Holy Transfiguration Church

Mr. Eric Jackson Ms. Shawnna Jacobs Ms. Kristy Jelenik Cheryl Juniewic, Esq. Ms. Irene Juniewic

Allison Kaas, Esq. Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Kaas Ms. Elizabeth Kelly

Dr. and Mrs. Tom Kelly Ms. Donna Kemper

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Kirschbaum

Ms. Naomi Klotsko Mr. and Mrs. James Lawler

Dr. Penny Leisring Mr. and Mrs. Ozzie Levene

Jack Levine, DDS Mr. Steven Levine Ms. Julie Liefield

Ms. Kate Linton Ms. Elizabeth Lockhart Mr. John Lopreti Jarad Lucan, Esq.

Ms. Patricia Lucan Ms. Kathryn Meghan Lynch

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Margolies

Ms. Michelle Marsh

Ms. Pamela Matocha

Ms. Susan Maxham Mrs. Noreen McElroy

Ms. Harriet Meiss

Ms. Lucecita Melendez Ms. Joanne Mielczarski Ms. Frances Miller

Ms. Maria Moniello Ms. Kristin Moss

Ms. Ellen O'Connor Mr. and Mrs. John Papanek

Ms. Christina Parillo Angel Peterson, Esq.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Pikaart Mr. Tony Poccia

Ms. Angela Proto Ms. Lisa Putnam Dr. Mitchell Quintner

Ms. Camellia Redway

Rolnick and Reger Ms. Robin and Ms. Barbara Levine-

Ritterman Ms. Jeannette Rogers

Mr. Oscar Roos Ms. Kara Rynecki

Ms. Pietrina Sappern Mrs. Agnes Schofield

The Sconiers Family Mrs. Galit Sharma

Mr. Vincent Simone Ms. Ana Marie Stern Mr. Albert Stiewing

Mrs. Stefanie Thach Ms. Angela Thelin

Staff of Thomas Edison Magnet School

Mr. Daniel Troph Tzedakah House Mr. John Visconti

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Walsh Waterfall Landscaping, Inc. Ms. Deborah Weinstein

Ms. Molly Whitehouse Mrs. Sarah Whittier Mr. and Mrs. John Womer

Ms. Suna Woods

Ms. Shania Wyllie Ms. Indira Yanez

Ms. Monica Zavala

Louise Zito, Esq.

# **Legacy Fund**

Ms. Betty Anderson

Mr. Vinnie Apicella

Ms. Bernadette Bimonte-Hackett

Ms. Pamela Campagna Robert Reger, Esq. Mr. Peter Hicks

Mr. Keith Wortz

# Holiday Adopt a Family/Child

Mr. J. Abdelnour

Ms. Erica Azarigian

Ms. Beatta Bagi

Ms. Bernadette Bimonte-Hackett

Mrs. Laurie Branscombe

Ms. Cheryl Burack

Ms. Kathy Busch

Ms. Donna Caneschi

CT Chapter Indiana University Alumni

Ms. Pat Cecchi

**Employees of Citizens Television** 

Mr. James Clapes Ms. Nicole Clapes

The Cook Family

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Cornwall

Ms. Lisa Cour

**Employees of Covidien** 

Ms. Patti Didiano

The DeBenedictis Family

Mrs. Dana DeNomme

Ms. Gina DePino

Ms. Andrea DeSisto

Ms. Dee Dinan

Employees of Drill Masters Eldorado Tool Mr. and Mrs. Joe Farrell

Mr. Adam Francis

Dr. Mario Gaboury

Mr. Dave Gallagher

Ms. Sue George

# Holiday Adopt a Family cont.

Members of the Holy Transfiguration Orthodox

Church

Ms. Kristy Jelenik

Mr. Tom Jones

The Joyce Family

Ms. Cindy Keegan

Dr. and Mrs. Tom Kelly

Employees of Littler Mendelson, P.C

Ms. Stephanie Lorek

Ms. Marina Luri-Clark

Mr. Dominic Mara

Ms. Alisa Masterson

Ms. Debbie Mazzetta

Ms. Peggy McWeeney

Ms. Phyllis Mennillo-Dorigo

Ms. Frances L. Miller

Diane and Joe Orlowski Mr. and Mrs. TJ Orlowski

Ms. Lisa Pagano

Mr. Chris Prato and Family

Mr. Eric Ratchman

Ms. Carol Richards

Members of St. Rita Parish

Ms. Kaitlyn Sagnella

Mrs. Barbara Saltman

Employees of Sargent Manufacturing Co.

Mr. Joseph Schofield

Ms. Sandy Serra

Mrs. Galit Sharma

Ms. Lynn Smith

Students and faculty at Southern CT State

University

Ms. Danielle Spadaccino

Ms. Emily Stanziale

Members of Tabor Lutheran Church

Employees of Test Logic

Ms. Cindy Therriault

Ms. Pat Tynan-Krawczyk

University of Hartford Men's Lacrosse Team

Ms. Sally Voegeli Mrs. Molly Whitehouse

Yale Law School-Latino Law Students Assoc.

Yale-McDougal Public Service Fellows

Yale-New Haven Hospital employees from the

following departments- Marketing and

Communications, Accounts Payable, Legal and Risk Services, Corporate Compliance and Ad-

ministration

Ms. Jessica Young

Ms. Louise R. Zito

Louise Zito, Esq.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Zullo

## **Back to School**

**Employees at Aon Hewitt** 

Members of the Doo Wop Cruisers Car Club

Employees of First Niagara Bank

Girl Scout Troop 914

Ms. Sue George

Employees of LeClairRyan

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Levine

Ms. Lesley Pascale

Parishioners of St. Clare Church

Members of the Saturday Night Cruizers

Car Club

Ms. Deepti Shrestha

Students and faculty at Southern CT State

University

# **Annual Spring Cocktail Party**

#### **Sponsors**

Advanced Office Systems, Inc.

Business Electronics Inc

Biller, Sachs, Raio & Zito

Community Foundation for Greater New Haven

First Niagara Bank

85 Willow Street NH LLC-O,R & L Commercial LLC

People's United Bank

P&M Orange Street Market

Shipman & Goodman, LLP

Southern Connecticut State University

Space-Craft MFG INC.

The Walker Group

T.M. Byxbee Company, P.C. CPA's

Tzedakah House and Helping Hands

Community Thrift Store and Furniture Bank

Updike, Kelly & Spellacy, P.C.

Webster Bank

Yale-New Haven Hospital

#### Donors

Mr. Gary Bimonte

Mr. and Mrs. F. Donald Brigham

Michael and Joni Greenspan

Ms. Irene Juniewic

Ms. Michelle Lawler

Ms. Joyce Listro

Dennis and Janet Magid

Ms. Harriet Meiss

Mr. and Mrs. Padilla

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Schofield

Ms. Joyce Tierney

Mr. Michael Tucker

# **Auction Donors**

Anchorage by the Sea

Kyle Ballou, Esq.

Boots Retail

Branford Car Wash Chuck's Steak House Margarita Grill

CitySeed

Clear Reflections Healing Center in Naugatuck

Courtyard by Marriott San Juan Miramar

Esthique Spa

The Fitness Haven in New Haven

Fired Up

Ms. Marlene Graham

Green Mountain Roasters

Mr. and Mrs. Jeremiah Harrington

Robert Heinimann, Esq.

Ms. Jean Hosier

Allison Kaas, Esq.

Dr. and Mrs. Tom Kelly

Thomas A. Kelly DMD in North Haven

Dr. Jack Levine

The Lobster Cove

Jarad Lucan, Esq. Ms. Elaine Moheet

Mystic Aquarium New Haven Open at Yale

Old Sturbridge Village

Amber Papastavros Hair & Makeup Design LLC

Angel Peterson, Esq.

Philadelphia Soul

Pieces of Time Ms. Angela Proto

Radisson Ambassador Plaza Hotel & Casino

Robinson Flight in East Haven

Schooner

Mrs. Galit Sharma

Six Flags New England

Subway

Stargazer Travel LLC

Mrs. Stephanie Thach Thimble Island Brewing Company and

Towne Billiard in Hamden

Mr. and Mrs. Greg Whitehouse

Yale Peabody Museum of Natural History

Yale Repertory Theatre

Your Community Yoga in Hamden (Jennifer Brosious) Louise Zito, Esq.

## **Special Recognition**

Nancy Ryan and Moving Forward Fitness in Hamden

Citizens Television

# 2nd Annual Walk Against Domestic Violence

# **Sponsors and Donors**

Mr. John Musco

Premier Car Wash LLC

Subway

Ms. Grace Yun

**Public Funds** 

Best Buy Children's Foundation

Elizabeth Carse Foundation

City Missionary Association of New Haven The Community Foundation for Greater New Haven

Grants, Foundations, Corporations and

CT Children's Trust Fund

CT Department of Social Services

CT Department of Children and Families CT Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services

CT Department of Public Health

CT Office of Victim Services

Frederick A. DeLuca Foundation

Friends of Jimmy Miller, Inc. Hospital of Saint Raphael- One for All Fund

The Marion E. Kenworthy- Sarah H. Swift Foundation

The Ethel & Abe Lapides Foundation

Stephan W. Marcucio Charitable Foundation for Battered

Children

NewAlliance Foundation New Haven County Bar Foundation

Seedlings Foundation The United Way of Greater New Haven

**Community Events and Fundraisers** Dine Out at Frank Pepe Pizzeria Napoletana, Inc.

Helping Hands Community Thrift Store & Furniture Bank Real Ale Festival at the Bru Rm. at BAR

Southern CT State University/campus-wide food drive Yale Graduate and Professional Student Center at Yale/ McDougal Public Service

# Zeta Chapter, Delta Kappa Gamma Society International

**InKind Donors** Ms. Annie Blumenfeld Ms. Cheryl Burack Ms. Lori Burack Ms. Robin Caron

Nicole and Jim Clapes

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Cornwall

Ms. Sarah Grigerick Mr. Mark Holland

Ms. Elizabeth Kelly Mr. Michael Koltov

Dr. Jack Levine

Ms. Jen Mendelson Ms. Sarah Nesheiwat

Mr. Sharif Nesheiwat Mrs. Yessy Nesheiwat

Mrs. Caitin Pinard Mr. John Marcus Pinard

Ms. Angela Proto Ms. Camelia Redway

Mr. Anthony Thompson Ms. Sally Voegeli



235 Nicoll Street New Haven, CT 06511 (203) 624-2600

# 2013 ANNUAL REPORT

#### **Board of Directors**

#### Officers

Tony Poccia, Chair Pam Matocha, Vice Chair and Treasurer Allison Kaas, Esq., Secretary (outgoing) Steven Levine, Immediate Past Chair

## Directors

Kyle Ballou, Esq.
Christopher L. Brigham, Esq. (outgoing)
Matthew C. Brown, Esq.
Meghan Dahlmeyer (incoming)
Norman Forrester
Marlene Graham
Robert Heinimann, Esq.
Maryellen Holford (incoming)
Cheryl A. Juniewic, Esq.
Stacey Lafferty, Esq. (incoming)
Jack M. Levine, DDS, FAGD
Jarad Lucan, Esq. (outgoing)
Jacqueline Miconi (incoming)
Angel Peterson, Esq.
Louise R. Zito, Esq. (outgoing)

NON-PROFIT U.S. POSTAGE PAID New Haven, CT Permit No. 369



We extend our deepest thanks to **YOU** for caring about our children and families.

Here are ways you can stay involved and make a difference.

- Tell one new person about us this year
- Send us a note about why you believe in our mission
- Come to our Annual Spring Event in May 2014
- Volunteer your time at our Back to School or Family Appreciation Day Events
- Designate your employee United Way donation to Family CT
- Consider a first-time gift or an increase in your giving this year
- Stay informed! Visit our website-www.familyct.org and Facebook page.

